
 

Dear Friends and Members of First Presbyterian Church, 

 

As I write this, it is Holy Week.  It’s a time of reflecting on Jesus’ last week of human 

life. For me, it is a sad and difficult week.  Each year I read the stories of Jesus’ arrest, 

torture, and murder during Holy Week.  Each year I am reminded that the most 

perfect person was killed for doing God’s will, and it pains me to my core. I think 

about Jesus eating Passover with his disciples, his closest friends, knowing this was 

probably his last meal with them.  His heart must have ached. I think about his prayer 

in the garden, and his anguish about what he faced.  His friends fell asleep while he 

wept and prayed.  Even those who loved him, didn’t understand and couldn’t suffer 

with him as he prepared to die. They didn’t understand the gravity of those 

moments.  Jesus had to face it alone. 

 

This year, I think about to the thousands of people who lovingly cared for the COVID 

sick, who then caught the disease and died because they were living out God’s will.  

They, like Jesus, gave their lives that others might live.  It’s been a year of sacrifice on 

the part of many.  I think about all the COVID patients who, like Jesus were alone in 

their own approach to death, their loved ones not being allowed in the hospitals. I 

think about how many of us couldn’t see our loved ones and prayed that we would 

survive the year so that we could be with each other in the future.  Yet all of us lost 

loved ones this year, those who we couldn’t see and now we can’t see, for they are 

not here anymore.  Those of us who have had loved ones die, each year on the 

anniversary of their death, we remember and we grieve.  Once again, we feel the 

pain of our loss.   

 

This is Holy Week, a time to remember and mourn.  Our mourning will not last much 

longer though.  Easter is almost here.  We’ve almost made it through our “winter of 

discontent.”   

 

Easter is almost here.  The great news of Jesus Christ is that God doesn’t leave us in 

the tomb or in our mourning.  God offers us resurrection, new life.  I pray that God 

will give you a meaningful Holy Week, and help you celebrate the new life God offers 

in Jesus’ resurrection. 

 

Happy Easter! 

Pastor Sharon 

PresbyPress 
“Everyday...is the day the Lord has made— Rejoice! and be glad in it!” 

    April, 2021 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

2 Churches – 1 Pastor 

Church members will soon receive a letter from our Sharing Committee with an 

update of their work with Rock Lake Presbyterian Church on negotiations to share a 

pastor.  We hope you will prayerfully consider how you can support their efforts. 

---The Sharing Committee:  Cheryl Eary, Bob Lilly, and Tom Titus 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Volunteers Needed!! 
 

Your Furniture Mission is once again working with Heart & Hand 

to organize pickups for this summer.  Other participating 

churches are Grace Nazarene, First Nazarene, Blesses Sacrament, 

First Baptist, and First Methodist.  Additional churches will be 

invited to work with us on this worthwhile mission. 

We need labor and drivers for Saturdays.  One does not need to be a member of First 

Presby (or any church) to participate.  Women are encouraged to volunteer.  We are 

open to paying a small amount, if you know anyone interested.  This is a last resort if we 

are unable to find enough volunteers.  Should you or anyone you know be interested, 

please let me know.  We are slowly organizing with anticipation of starting in late May.  

My cell number is 304-206-5930.  Your assistance is appreciated, Tom Titus. 

Maundy Thursday Worship 

7:00 pm         April 1, 2021 
 

This joint worship service will be held at Rock Lake 

Presbyterian Church at 7:00 pm on Maundy Thursday, 

April 1, 2021.  You may also view the service on our 

church website: fprscwv.org or on our Facebook: page: 

First Presbyterian Church, South Charleston, WV. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contributions support Disaster Relief, Self-development of People, & Hunger 

(Offerings received throughout Lent, dedicated on Easter Sunday, April 4) 

In a world of disaster, hunger, and oppression, millions of people lack access to 

sustainable food sources, clean water, sanitation, education, and opportunity. The three 

programs supported by One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) – Presbyterian Disaster 

Assistance, the Presbyterian Hunger Program, and Self-Development of People – all 

work in different ways to serve individuals and communities in need. From initial disaster 

response to ongoing community development, their work fits together to provide 

people with safety, sustenance, and hope. 

Three Ways to Contribute to OGHS: 

1. Mail a check to the church, indicating “OGHS” on the memo line 

2. Use our online giving portal on fpcscwv.org to make a payment by 

credit card or direct withdrawal from your bank account 

3. Drop off a cash contribution in the mail slot at the church in an 

envelope clearly marked with your name and “OGHS 2021. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

April 8 Mallory Long 

April 10 Sandra Melton 

April 11 Mark Clark 

April 17 Bennett Little 

April 19 Kim Cobb 

April 21 Lee Snyder 

April 26 Bobbie Walker 

April 28 Sharon Gearing 

April 30 Chris Cobb 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

An Easter Prayer 

From the grave’s depths,        

Lord Jesus Christ, you emerged, 

breaking the hold of sin, death 

and hell, that those who trust in 

you might share in your  

righteousness, life and beloved community with 

God the Father and all God's children.   

We bow in awe before your majesty, giving 

thanks for your grace extended so bountifully to 

us.  By the power of your Spirit who lives within 

us, may we share the astonishing news of your 

resurrection with others, that they also may know 

your saving grace.  Amen. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Presbyterian Women’s News 
 

The Presbyterian Women sent flowers to Mickey Rector in 

celebration of her 100th birthday on March 20.   We miss her, 

love her and wanted her to know that we wanted to share in 

her celebration. 

Presbyterian Women have been keeping in touch with each other and hope to resume our 

circle meetings/activities in the near future.  We appreciate that Becky Nelson has been 

extremely dedicated by furnishing us with our Bible study each month. 

--Joan Eads, PW Moderator 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Tidbits from the 

Creative Tech Team 

BY CHERYL EARY 

 

 

 

 

 

This is the Livestream Team reaction 

that you don’t see on camera!! 

 

The livestream team is working diligently to learn the new equipment that will streamline 

what we will be doing with the sound and audio visual during church services.  Sacred AV 

is building a work station table for us to be able set up our new equipment.  The 

livestream team will be moving to the room where the sound system is located very soon.  

The team is very much still in the training mode. We appreciate everyone’s support of our 

transitioning and your feedback.   
 

In the past month have we had over 4000 thru plays of our livestream videos.  We have 

had 291 new visits to the church’s website.   We are gaining more faithful followers each 

week in watching our services.  If you have any questions or feedback to the creative tech 

team please let us know.   
 

The Session accepted our Creative Tech and Communication Committees’ purpose 

statement and responsibilities into the Session Manual.   Our committee is committed to 

bring glory to God and serve in a capacity to further the Gospel through the new 

technology that is available to us.  We thank God for providing the funds to be able to 

increase the church’s ministry. 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 
 
 
 

Believing In… 
 

Sometimes we get caught up in thinking we need to understand God in order to have faith.  But 

faith is more about trust than knowledge; it’s more about believing in someone than believing 

information.  A child, for instance, doesn’t have to know the precise roads to Grandma’s house; he 

only needs to believe in his parents and their ability and desire to get him there safely.  Similarly, 

we need not understand all the intricacies of how God works; we can take a cue from the disciples 

and let belief in the risen Christ transform and empower us.  In the words of Madeleine L’Engle 

(The Rock That Is Higher): “The disciples did not bother to try to understand the resurrection body.  

They doubted, and then they believed.  They believed something so wonderful that it changed this 

broken, fragmented, beaten-down little group of men and women in a moment from depression 

to enthusiasm, from despair to new life, vibrant and unafraid.” 
 

SUNDAY  MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

Please Note:  

Our worship services are available on our Facebook Page each 

Sunday morning at 11:00 am.  We hope you will join us! 
 

 
 

 

Maundy Thursday   1 

7:00 Joint Service at 

        Rock Lake Presby 

        and Facebook 

Good Friday     2 
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Easter Sunday       4 

  9:30  Sunday School 

           Conference Call 

11:00  Online Worship 

  7:00  Al-Anon 
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  9:30  Sunday School 

           Conference Call 

11:00  Online Worship 

  7:00  Al-Anon 
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  9:30  Sunday School 

           Conference Call 

11:00  Online Worship 

  7:00  Al-Anon 

19 
 

 

 

20 
   

6:00  Session Meeting 
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  9:30  Sunday School 

           Conference Call 

11:00  Online Worship 

  7:00  Al-Anon 
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28 29 30 May 1 
 

Friends of Ft Liberté 

Board Meeting 

9:00 am 


